
Planning and Development www.saskatoon.ca 

222 3rd Avenue North tel (306) 975-2645 

Saskatoon SK  S7K 0J5 fax (306) 975-7712

March 25, 2025 

Rod Sawatzky 
 

Warman, SK  

SENT VIA EMAIL 

Re: Development Permit Denial: NHS-2024-09117 
Proposal: New One Unit Dwelling 
Site Address: 1205 Spadina Cres E 
Neighbourhood: North Park (Category 1 Established Neighbourhood) 
Zoning District: R2 – Low Density Residential District 2 

The Planning and Development Division has reviewed your Building and Development Permit 
application for an Accessory Building. After review, the following deficiency has been noted with 
the City of Saskatoon’s Zoning Bylaw 9990: 

1. Requirement: Section 8.4.4 (3)(a) states:
“The front yard setback requirement for OUDs, TUDs, SDDs and MUDs containing up to
four dwelling units in established neighbourhoods shall not vary by more than 3 metres
from the average front yard setback of the principal buildings on adjacent flanking sites,
provided that in no case shall the setback be less than 6 metres.”

The adjacent properties have existing front yard setbacks of:
1207 Spadina Cres E = 13.21m
1203 Spadina Cres E = 10.27m
Average = 11.74m

Based on the average front yard setback of the adjacent properties (11.74m), the minimum
front yard setback shall not be less than 8.74m (11.74m – 3m).

Proposed: The proposed One Unit Dwelling has a front yard setback of 6.555m.

Deficiency: This proposed front yard setback is deficient 2.185m (7.168ft).

2. Requirement: Section 8.4.2 states the minimum rear yard setback for a One Unit Dwelling
on an interior site is 7.5m.

Proposed: The proposed One Unit Dwelling has a rear yard setback of 4.775m.

Deficiency: This proposed front yard setback is deficient 2.725m (8.94ft).

As consequence, the Planning and Development Division cannot approve your plans for a 
Development Permit. 

I understand you wish to appeal this decision to the Development Appeal Board. To proceed with 
a appeal request please fill out the online Development Appeal application form available through 
the following link: https://capps.saskatoon.ca/development-appeals/ within 30 days of the date of 
this letter. Note there is an application fee of $50 for this process. Attached to this email is general 
information about the Development Appeal process, as well as an extract from the Planning and 
Development Act 2007.  
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If you have any questions about this information, please let me know. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
Wes Holowachuk 
Planning and Development Division (306-975-7905) 
Wes.Holowachuk@Saskatoon.ca   
 
cc: Brent McAdam, Planning and Development 

            Development Appeal Board Secretary, City Clerks 
 Winston Mah, Property Owner 
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